ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal is clear and well written, containing a detailed rationale and approach that are set within the regional context. However, the proposal lacks detail about the activities to be undertaken through the subcontracts.

Response: Washington State University will develop cultural component of assessment methodology, work with the tribes and CRITFC to implement broad-scale watershed assessment in four subbasins, and convene an advisory committee and meet with them on a monthly basis.

The Salmon Corps will provide training in watershed assessment skills for salmon corps members (watershed assessment training will be conducted for salmon corps in the areas of water quality monitoring, habitat characterization, channel characterization, and macroinvertebrate collection) and will then provide one week of crew time to assist each tribe in conducting watershed assessment.  

Pyramid Communications will develop educational brochures and publications to inform the region about the tribes’ work to reverse the plight of salmon in the Columbia River Basin and assist with media campaign to highlight the tribes’ successes.

ISRP comment: The proposal should provide more detail on the objectives for the outreach component and a description of how that outreach will be evaluated.

Response: The objectives of the outreach component are: (1) to inform local and regional people about the work that the tribes are doing with Bonneville Power Administration funds to restore salmon in the Columbia Basin; and (2) To promote public awareness of the tribes' plan to restore salmon.  Often, local residents are unaware of the salmon restoration efforts occurring in their watersheds.  Our aim is to highlight tribal programs and efforts in each subbasin and to show people the work the tribes are doing.  Workshops, meetings and field tours will be evaluated through oral and written feedback from participants.  This feedback will be incorporated into planning for future public outreach events.

ISRP Comment/Question: It should also provide more detail on the objectives for the “outreach” component and a description of how that outreach will be evaluated.
Response: Currently, some of the principal investigators are also listed as principal investigators on other proposals.  Should funded for two or more proposals with duplicate investigators, these positions will be back-filled by hiring a new employee or filling with an internal staff member with similar skills and experience.

